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17th Annual General Meeting ANZACPE

When my people looked up at the night sky they didn’t see the stars –

They never saw stars.

They only saw the campfires of their ancestors on the journey.

The bright stars were the ancestors who are not long gone: the dimmer stars were the ancestors further on the journey.   

Eddie Kneebone Aboriginal Elder,  quoted by Peter Miller.   Finding Hope Again.

Genesis 12:1f.

Go to the land that I will show you.

I was reading Liz Murphy’s material for re-accreditation and fell to reflecting upon the journey of pilgrimage to which she referred and the parallels she drew to the supervisory journey that we have embarked upon and on which we invite our students.

The journey is seldom straightforward the path turns and twists, it can double back upon itself and become obscured.  The bishop if Parramatta and his brother when walking very recently became confused in a fog and both fell into a ravine.

So too our supervisory journey has seen several changes some which I have attempted to record and others you may like to add.

The Rev’d Dr Graeme Gibbons retired after thirty years at the Austin Campus of the Austin Repatriation Hospital.  This saw the reallocation of funding and the creation of two positions by the Victorian Council of Civil Chaplaincies.  The impact upon the CPE Units offered in Victoria has yet to be fully gauged. It is but one of several changes that have taken place.  Julie O’Brien has stepped down as Centre Director of the Mercy Centre and this has occasioned other changes.  Rev’d Canon Judith Peterkin also retired

after twenty-five years at Royal Perth Hospital.  Judith’s immanent retirement occasioned the conducting of accreditation reviews for both Royal Perth and St John of God Subiaco.  This was a grand occasion for both centres and for ANZACPE as a whole for both centres were accredited as meeting the Standards set by WACPE.  Allison Whitby and I were both privileged  to be part of this very intensive review and accreditation.

There are I know many other changes that have taken place since last we met and whilst these will be recorded by Member Associations, I wonder how or if there is a need to record these events within the life of ANZACPE.

It is with great sadness that we recorded the deaths of Sister Marie Pollard and also the Rev’d Professor Dr John Paver.  Marie brought a certain independence of thought to an encounter and John through his establishment of two CPE Centres his writing and insight also contributed greatly to the life and purpose of ANZACPE.  I invite you to stand as we give thanks to God for their life and work.

 I think of significance in this journey of pilgrimage is a question of journey’s end, or if that is too presumptuous, then journey’s how.

Others will report of the work toward clarity of Standards, comprehensive insurance and the progress toward the ownership of Trade Marks by the Association.

For a moment, I want to touch upon some events that have occurred in our corporate life within Australia and in doing so apologise to our New Zealand members lest there be a feeling of exclusion. For that is not intended.

The Open Space experience at the last conference raised a series of topics with many suggestions and ideas.  One that seemed to encapsulate many was the question, ”What do we have to offer as CPE practitioners?”

We can list our many individual and collective skills but how are we to use them to promote excellence in ministry.  

It is of concern within Australia to see the decreasing numbers of people prepared to do the hard work of CPE training.  Perhaps it is not the numbers so much as the guarantee of employment in order to provide supervision.

If this were a CPE phenomenon then it might be put down to process however at the recent AHWCA Conference in Adelaide and the Australian College of Chaplains meeting that took place at the same time, the theme of diminishment was echoed.  Three of the six State Chapters of the College have gone into recess and a couple of the State Chapters of AHWCA are also weakening.  

Search Conferences, an initiation of AHWCA, have been held, at least, in Victoria, South Australia, and Tasmania, seeking to discern new directions for Chaplaincy and pastoral ministry.  As the peak body for training and education, ANZACPE needs to be included and promoted within this process.

Allison wrote last year, “we have a wealth of experience, skills and knowledge in ANZACPE, …. and we need not be anxious about considering what other new ventures might offer us.”  I would add there is a need to articulate ever more clearly and boldly this wealth, and name the skills and knowledge that we have to offer not only to the Church but also to health providers, welfare organisations and educational and training systems.  

If I understand aright a purpose of pilgrimage is to hear God speaking as I journey. 

It seems to me that God is speaking in this moment of pilgrimage.  Gen 12:4 So Abram went…….. trusting God.

May God go with us.
ANZACPE Conferences

	1990
	Melbourne
	Saw the formal beginning of this association that had been talking together for several years.
	Janice Gleeson and I attended as trainee Level Is.  There was debate amongst some members whether it was proper for us to be there as we lacked qualification.  Significant division between the three supervisory levels.

During this conference JP offered me a place at the Repat. 

	1991
	Canberra
	First AGM with Roy Bradley as president.
	Graeme Gibbons used a video film storming heaven to explore the supervisory contract. Two events stand out in my memory. Swearing at Marie Pollard and Judith I remember saying that she was frightened by my ambition.

	1992
	South Australia
	We met in a motel for the first time
	Play back theatre used to look at supervision.  Roy Bailey attended and his material was worked with.

	1993
	Perth
	Derm Buchanen
	Brilliant opening worship capturing the history of European arrival in WA

	1994
	Brisbane
	Keith Little
	News of Bev Collier’s death and David Stark’s surgery reminded us of our mortality

	1995
	NZ Christchurch
	It rained.

We stayed in different guest houses near the Conference centre.
	A strong sense of support and collegiality.  Keith had a pottery Pax that was passed around the large Open Group.  I spoke about Port Arthur and moved toward some acceptance of that event.  Others spoke of life changing events as well

	1996
	Sydney
	St Pat’s Manly
	The wettest and coldest Spring! Graeme Gibbons went home after one day.  People bought hot water bottles and sat wrapped in blankets.  Only one heater could be switched on at a time or we blew the power!  We worked as one large group.  There was some anger expressed.

	1997
	Hobart
	Rydges  Motel
	Dancing at Runneymede.  Again we worked as one group.  The conference was dominated by a review panel that had other elements running beneath it.

	1998
	Melbourne
	St Mary’s
	

	1999
	Adelaide
	
	

	2000
	Perth
	Between the Desert and the Sea
	Maxine & Stuart Gras were present with Maxine the keynote presenter.

Brilliant liturgies.

	2001
	Brisbane
	Manual
	Evelyn presented a reworked manual to the conference in an effort to have us look more closely at our standards.

Was it this year that we started to look 

	2002
	Canberra
	Dianne Davidson presented her model of the seaside pool for reflection
	Powerful presentations by Fr. 

Visit to the national sites left an indelible mark upon many who attended.



	2003
	Rotarua
	Dodgy plumbing and a dining room full of Tongan rugby players
	Participants were welcomed in a traditional way onto the Marae by the owners.  We met for our presentations in the Marae, an excellent venue for telling stories and sharing the conference theme of graciousness.

Buddy Te Ware spoke to us of the unfolding fern frond, Koru, and how the Maori said when a king dies another rises to take his place, when a good women dies another rises to take her place  there is an ongoing understanding which is central to their culture.

There were some special moments especially when in the last session the Maori speaker, who with his wife, stayed for the life of the conference, together touched upon a story of their own.   At the conclusion of its telling the New Zealanders stood to honour the story and joined together in a sung response.   No explanation was made which some found frustrating, but this also allowed opportunity for participants to reflect upon aspects of Australian culture and language which excludes others of different origins.  



	2004
	Tasmania
	
	Lukas led us in dance, Stephanie spoke of the use of music in therapy and supervision and Philippa spoke of the power and influence of music upon our life and culture.

	2005
	South Australia
	Passionist Monastry
	Norman Harbel led us into exciting reflective spaces and took us on a journey that challenged us to consider aboriginal spirituality

	2006
	Melbourne
	Open Space
	”What do we have to offer as CPE practitioners?”



	2007
	Sydney
	Balkin  Hills
	Series of presentations that explored different dimensions of supervision alongside the CPE supervisory process.

What has been done with these presentation.

	2008
	Perth
	
	


